September 7, 1921.

Hon. Hubert Work, First Asst. Postmaster Jeneral, Washington, D.C.

My dear Dr. Work:

Sometime ago I made a recommendation for the filling of the effice of postmaster at Central Aguirre, but after arriving on the Island and having a talk with Charles Harzeall, Esq., counsel for the Central Aguirre and finding out something I did not know at the time, I hereby beg leave to withdraw my previous recommendation in the premises and to request that the present incurbent Carmelo Oben be appointed to fill the position by Presidential appintment.

Very sincerely yours,